

293. University St.
Montreal.April 19th 199.

My dear George

Again I thank you
for your continued attention
to Will's affairs, in your note
of the 16th since I last wrote I
have had another talk with
Mr B. I find that he takes a
much more serious view of his
case than expressed by either
Mr Sturtevant or Bradley. He regrets
that a crisis has occurred at this
season as he considers that way

day of the insufficient ^{time given} (3 or 4
 months) any the to be supervised
 by medical direction, & there it
 Autumn will recommend his
 going to Dr. Weir Mitchell's establish-
 ment in Philadelphia wh, at this
 season, is quite too warm. He
 is at a loss himself what to advise
 at this season. but is decided
 in advising that W., if he obtains
 leave, ~~to~~ he come to Montreal
 & take Counsel with himself & Dr
 Stewart as the first step. Some
 says will it not be more sensible
 for him to come here Sunday first

but he must just go to Halifax
 to make arrangements with Cap:
 Douglass about the summer's work.
 So with further information he
 will be able (if leave is given) to make
 wiser plans. but this means using
 up a day or two more of his allowed
 3 weeks holiday, already well broken
 into. Dr Stirling tells me that he con-
 sidered Bermuda too sleeping in
 the month of May, the temth being about
 74. Oh with the moist climate ~~means~~
 represents a much higher temth. I think
 you are right — Halifax without
 congenial companionship will lack
 pleasant stimulus. I still think if Dr.

& P. N. to lose the advantages these Victor
probably will gain by finishing this
year's course at school. there no more
discreet Companion could be found
for W. & in every direction, except that
of books, I am confident that V.
will profit by such an arrangement.
Of course the added expense is to
be taken into account but I have
enough to meet that & am very sure
that it is the best use I can make
of my money, as I think V. a fine boy who
should have all advantages possible.

Dr B. did not give me direct answer
as to the benefit of bicycling but looked
distinctly dubious. Hoping daily, as I now
am,

to learn whether sick leave
 is granted. I have not yet written
 to 436. about the further interview
 with Mr B. nor have I proposed
 Mr's coming here on Sunday. I don't
 nothing he heard by Mickey there
 we'd still be time to ask him to
 come, but personally I well prefer
 to wait for his L.O's answer.
 meantime I am on the alert as
 to how & where the minutes shall
 be spent.

I have a cable from Geo on Monday
 she is "unable to secure document".
 I have spoken again to Storm

I offered her \$2 more monthly
 to remain till the Autumn & she
 has consented to do so. I think
 I told you that the Weyalls had
 a Cable telling of the "New England"
 having arrived at Inverness
 last Friday & the receipt of our
 Cable tells of her being in Communica-
 tion with Eva. It will not
 sooner be Monday the 24th before
 a letter can be received.

Patrick has been accepted above-
 insured - noting when due &
 her returns are wished & will
 write when men at leisure
 All love from
 Mother